Draft minutes from NoSCA AGM held on Sunday 5th February 2016 at Elgin City Football Club, Elgin
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake (Fixtures Secretary), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox (Reserve Fixtures), G Chappell (Treasurer) and representatives from the following clubs: Nairn, Elgin, Fochabers, Huntly, Forres, Fort William, Northern Counties, Ross County, Buckie, Highland.  Also present: N Cameron, N Wilson, I Sandbrook, M Cannon (Cricket Scotland), K Ross, D Davidson.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Welcome
	

	
	a) J Bishop welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending. 

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from M Ross, R Belli, W Flett
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Accuracy of minutes of 2016 AGM
	

	
	T Farr proposed and K Neill seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Matters Arising 
	

	
	a) None raised
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Presidents Report
	

	
	a) J Bishop presented his Presidents Report for 2016 which included statistics which showed more games were played during the season than previously, involving more players.  There had been greater participation in the Reserve League.  

He thanked the sponsors, Black Dog Financial Services and Blake Geoservices, for their continued support and linked this with the increased coverage and publicity for NoSCA games in the local and national press.  

J Bishop was elected to the Board of Cricket Scotland Holdings Ltd and had regularly attended meetings as well as taking a place on one of the committees.

Cricket Scotland had been involved in providing support for short courses held in the NoSCA region for the development of Clubs and Officials.
NoSCA clubs are invited to attend a club conference in Stirling hosted by Cricket Scotland.

He thanked the other office bearers for their assistance throughout 2016.

Disciplinary cases had been difficult during the year but he hoped that 2017 would see fewer cases.  He thanked those who had assisted with the Disciplinary Committee.

NoSCA would play fixtures against the Aberdeenshire Grades and the SPCU in 2017.

J Bishop wished everyone a happy and successful 2017 season.
b) C Farr queried the start time of the Stirling meeting and was advised it was 9.30am.
c) D Davidson suggested re-publishing the History of cricket in the North produced by Patrick Scott.  J Bishop stated that this was being looked into.


	

	
	
	

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	a) G Chappell presented his accounts for the 10 month period, it having been agreed at the 2016 AGM that the financial year should be changed to run from November to October rather than January to December.  The accounts have been inspected by Cathedral Accountancy Ltd (Elgin).

b) Expenditure was more than income but the balance is healthy and he encouraged member clubs to consider applying for further junior development grants from NoSCA.

c) The Treasurer recommended that annual subscriptions should remain the same but that NoSCA should additionally invoice member clubs for the Cricket Scotland membership and pay this on their behalf.  J Bishop added that a new membership model would be produced by Cricket Scotland in the near future.  I McDonald asked if clubs could opt out of the additional payment to Cricket Scotland.  J Bishop said yes but that paying through NoSCA would reduce admin for clubs but would allow NoSCA to have confidence that its member clubs were part of the National governing body and could fully enjoy the benefits of such membership.  
d) C Blake proposed acceptance of the accounts, K Ross seconded.

e) The meeting unanimously passed the proposal to raise full membership to £185 to include NoSCA membership, 1 ticket to the NoSCA dinner and membership of Cricket Scotland.
f) Of the affiliated clubs, only Skye paid their NoSCA subs in 2016.  The new scheme would also apply to them but it would be their decision if they paid the Cricket Scotland fee.

g) G Chappell asked all clubs to advise the Secretary on the number of match balls they would require for 2017.

h) The treasurer recommended that £1,000 be put aside in preparation for the forthcoming anniversary.  This was agreed to.

i) J Bishop thanked G Chappell for the work he had done as Treasurer
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Appointment of Office Bearers
	

	
	All current office bearers are willing to stand again for 2017.  Due to the resignation of the previous Vice President, A Ballantyne had taken on the position.  Normally J Bishop would be standing down after serving for 2 years but given that the anniversary arrangements will take a lot of work (and that the Constitution allows for it) he will remain in post which will allow A Ballantyne time to prepare to take over the position.  
The meeting endorsed the following post holders:

a) President – J Bishop
b) Vice President – A Ballantyne
c) Secretary – C Farr

d) Treasurer – G Chappell

e) Senior Match Secretary – C Blake

f) Reserve Match Secretary – M Fox

g) Junior Representative – N Cameron

h) Press Officer – J Lean

	

	
	
	

	8.
	Club Resolutions
	

	
	Resolutions were voted on as follows:
a) NoSCA Executive – Disciplinary Procedure – Passed unanimously (2 abstentions) 
b) Highland CC – Fixture Reversal – passed by majority
c) Huntly CC – LPL age exemption – tied vote.  President gave casting vote to the status quo.
The Highland and Huntly proposals can be dealt with under current Playing Conditions.  They will be further discussed at future NoSCA meetings, keeping in mind the decision of clubs.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	125th Anniversary Celebrations
	

	
	J Bishop introduced Dr Jim McPherson to the meeting.  He is a lecturer in History at UHI with an interest, both in playing and academically, in cricket. He plans to write a book on cricket in the North, using a local publisher and funded through Heritage grants, in time for the 125th Anniversary celebrations.  He is keen to gather local history through clubs but also involving the local community through oral history.  He would make the information available online as well as in published book form.  Dr McPherson outlined his plan, timeframe and costs.
a) M Cannon suggested Dr McPherson should meet up with someone who is carrying out research for an exhibition on cricket being prepared in Glasgow.

b) There were several offers of assistance from clubs as well as contact details.

c) The meeting agreed to continue with the project.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) C Blake asked that clubs contact him asap with dates when home grounds are not available.  
b) I McDonald said that Buckie would be fielding a Senior team only in 2017.
c) K Neill said that Nairn would not be entering the Reserve Cup. 
d) M Fox said that Fochabers have yet to decide what teams and competitions they will enter but confirmed that they would not be taking part in the Scottish Cup as winners of the NoSCA Senior League.  Due to changes in these cup programmes, NoSCA was no longer able to enter a team.
e) N Gerrard asked about a review of Playing Conditions.  J Bishop said that any proposals can be brought up at the NoSCA meetings but should be put in asap to be discussed before the start of the season.
f) G Chappell reminded everyone to give match ball requirements to C Farr asap.
g) J Bishop distributed samples of a pink cricket ball which it is proposed will be used in Senior T20 matches in 2017.  These will be funded by NoSCA on a trial basis.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Vote of Thanks
	

	
	G Chappell proposed a Vote of Thanks.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Date of Executive Next Meeting
	

	
	The next AGM is scheduled for 4th February 2017.  The next Executive meeting will be on Monday 20th February 2017, 7pm at Nairn Community Centre.
	


